# The Binnacle



## A newsletter of the

## Lake Guntersville Sailing Club

www.lakeguntersvillesailingclub.com

December 2007

### **COMMODORE'S COMMENTS**

HELLO – Is Anybody Out There??? That's how I started my last "Commodores Comments", and you answered with a loud yes. We sent out word in the Binnacle and with special emails for the LGSC Annual Dinner, and 86 of you showed up at Gunter's Landing. The food was great, the comments from the new owners were very interesting and everyone had a great time. In all of our collective memories, we cannot think of another event were we had as many club members in attendance. If you missed it, you missed a great evening. I enjoyed meeting many club members that all I had ever seen was their names on the dock list. We distributed new flags to the Board members, so you'll be able to identify us when we are on our boats.

The new owners have announced that Quill Briggs has been hired to be the new Dock Master, and all questions, problems or comments to the owners should be routed through him. Quill will be on the docks on weekends and on call during the week. They have already started improving our clubhouse and are in the process of installing a sink and stove for our kitchen. The building will be painted and the heaters fixed in the restrooms. Let's help the new owners by doing our part in keeping the facilities clean and in good working order. We also need to monitor unauthorized activities or suspicious individuals on the docks and report them to Quill. Remember, we do not have a permanent resident living at the marina 24-7, so we'll need to assume a more active role.

The Boards next job (December 8 meeting at 5 pm) will be to review last year's activities and start planning for next year. We welcome any comments you have and still what to hear from you, both personally or by you completing the "LGSC Members Survey" and returning it to me or by putting it in the plastic tray located just below the thermostat in the clubhouse.

Our next social will be a Christmas dinner at the clubhouse at 6 pm, right after the Board Meeting. We hope you have had a great Thanksgiving and will have a joyous holiday season.

George Brown

### Activities at a Glance and the LGSC Race Schedule

# If you need crew or want to crew, contact Keith Kuhlman at <a href="mailto:bkkuhlman@hotmail.com">bkkuhlman@hotmail.com</a> or call 256-582-1108

DATE	TIME	ACTIVITY
Sat., December 8	5 p.m.	LGSC Board Meeting
	6 p.m.	Christmas Dinner



### **FROM THE RACE CHAIRMAN**

### **NEW OWNER INFORMATION**

T. Mandell Tillman of Gadsden, phone number 256-504-5705 Mitchell E. Kessler of Gadsden, phone number 256-390-2094 Ken Williams of Guntersville, phone number 256-302-1510

The new address to be used for future correspondence and slip payments is:

Lake Guntersville Resorts, LLC 404 Montgomery St. Gadsden, Al. 35901

### **LGSC WEB SITE!**

## http://www.lakeguntersvillesailingclub.com

Need pictures to post on the web site. Please e-mail to sailor@mindspring.com. Thank you!



Our web site has a new look, links to other sites, the latest activities, and even a 7 day weather forecast; that is Lake Guntersville Sailing Club weather. So before you pack up the car, check the web site (unless you already live in beautiful Guntersville) to help you plan your sailing adventure.